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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Principal’s Message 

Diary Dates:  
Friday 25th June 12.45am-1.10pm: Gallery Walk of Creative and Critical Thinking in Year 3 and 4 classes. 
Parents must sign in at each classroom and wear masks. 
Tuesday 13th July: Students Resume. New students 10am.  
Mon-Wednesday 19-21st July: Year 6 Canberra/Snow camp. 
Tuesday 20th July: Arts Alive Drama Festival ‘Peter Pan’ and ‘Smeds and Smoos’ items. Festival tickets will be 
available.  

 

Dance Expo/ Dance Festival 
Thank you to Amber Kriletich, the teachers of Years 1 and 2, 5 and 6, and the students, for their brilliant 
preparation for the Dance Expo this semester. Our students really enjoy the Dance program, which forms part 
of the PDHPE and Creative Arts syllabus outcomes. Congratulations to our Year 6 students for performing with 
such skill and style on their last MW Dance Expo. 
Thank you to Miss Becky Wilson, Mrs Amber Kriletich, Mrs Katie Davis and Ms Elyce Bignell for the choreography 
and dance tuition of the Junior Dance, Senior Dance and the Boys’ Dance groups in preparation for the Dance 
Cinematic Festival and the Dance Expo.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Leadership Project - Lost Property Action plan  
The Year 6 Prefect Team recently attended the 
Northern Beaches Learning Alliance School 
Leadership Camp with many other prefects from local 
schools. Mrs Fuller and the Prefect Team worked out 
an Action Project with the focus on solving the Lost 
Property issues in our school. They have already 
presented this to the Principal and Executive as well 
as the Student Representative Council. They will also support the other initiatives such as the Labelling Day, 
Waste Free Wednesdays and the Lunchbox Rescue sales.  
 
 

Arts Alive Drama Festival 
Congratulations to both Drama groups from Years 3, 4 and 5 and the teachers, Mrs Cotty, Miss Higgins, Miss 
Tinsley and Miss Harding. The groups have been successful with their film nominations and have been selected 
to represent Manly West PS at the Arts Alive Drama Festival on Tuesday 20th July at the Chatswood Concourse. 
More information will be sent home to parents/caregivers in the coming days. 
 
 

Winter PSSA Games and Training 
There is no PSSA this week and no training as well. Training and games will start back, Week 1 of Term 3. 
 
 

Parent Workshops 
Thank you to parents who attended the Year 2 Literacy Support Workshop last week 
and to Mrs Lisa Greco for presenting. Thank you also to our Student Learning Support 
Officers, who demonstrated the program in practice. Next term, we will be holding  
K-2 and 3-6 Parent Maths Workshops. For details, see Page 2 and 3.  

 
 

Reminder Invoices:  
Please support our school with Semester One accounts, PSSA and Year 6 Snow and 
Canberra Camp. Please contact the school if you are experiencing financial difficulties.  
 
 

Optional Competitions 
The Doreathea Mackellar Poetry Competition is due on the 25th June. The Schools Reconciliation Challenge for 
Art and Creative Writing submissions are due 30th August. There are a number of competitions in which 
students can participate in their own time. Mrs Swick has set up a board in the Administration area with details 
so that students can check on registration dates.  
 
 

Student News  
Congratulations to Lucy Moore who was selected to represent our school at the Visual 
Arts Camp, this week.  
Congratulations to Felix Stephens, who was selected for the Sydney Northern 
Beaches Surf Lifesaving Development Squad. 

 
 
 

We look forward to seeing students return on Tuesday 13th July. 

Mrs Julie Organ, Principal 

Wednesday 23rd June 2021   Term 2  Week 10 

  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 

http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
mailto:manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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From the Deputy’s Desk 

 
Congratulations to the following students for gaining four Expectation Cards to 

receive an Expectation Certificate: Tatjana Hindes, Stella Duffield,  
Maeve O’Mahony, Oscar Galloway, Max Tynan, Molly Ashton,  
Belle Wheeler, Archie Cordwell, Elsie Grose, Mia McKenzie,  
Evan Jones, Harry Rennie, Maia Valera, Eva Wheeler, Will Godwin,  
Lily Nagle, Jack Abbott, Zoe Gatt, Nina Ward, Ferne Norton,  
Chilli Hannon, Willow Taylor, Tilla Kassel, Ilse Engstrom-Fritzson, 
Sienna Plowman, Mia McKenzie, Jessica Ford, Hugo Ferguson, 
Lochlan Baker, Lucas Perez Meadley, Leon Petander, Barney Head, 

          Jimmy Keating and Bridie Hurley.  
 

Special congratulations to Belle Wheeler, Tatjana Hindes, Stella Duffield, Clementine Morphett, 
Sofia Petinsky, Tilla Kassel, Leon Petander, Bridie Hurley and Jimmy Keating for gaining a Bronze 

Banner.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Learning and Support 
In line with Strategic Direction One of our School Improvement Plan, Student Growth and Attainment in Literacy 
and Numeracy, the school allocates funds to support students within the classroom and in small withdrawal 
groups. In 2022, we have drawn on additional funds and currently have four Learning and Support teachers 
working across the school, providing targeted support to students in Literacy and Numeracy – Mrs Lisa Greco, 
Mrs Beth Dowdle, Mrs Nicola Wilson and myself. Mrs Jill Robertson and Mrs Gabrielle Bombardiero are currently 
on leave.  

 

Additionally, we employ a team of Student Learning Support Officers (SLSOs) working under the guidance of 
class teachers and grade supervisors. Our SLSO team is currently: 
Anne Quattroville, Theresa Smuts, Zak Arnot, Daniel Franklin, Hannah Richmond, Hayley Cambourne,  
Michelle Foster, Fiona Geoghegan, Fiona Mullane and Kathryn McDonald.  

 

Teachers, in consultation with their grade team and supervisor, identify students who could benefit from 
additional support. Data checkpoint meetings occur each term within our grade meetings and in turn at the 
Learning Support Meeting. This week the Learning Support Team reviewed current data and are currently in the 
process of allocating resources for Term 3 to target needs. Varying cohorts of students are targeted for the 
program throughout the year. Withdrawal programs are generally used as an intervention measure and the 
groups are fluid. When students exit a specific learning program, support continues within the class program as 
quality differentiated practice. Student progress is continually monitored and additional support may be provided 
during a later intervention period.  
 
 
 

K-2 Maths Workshop for Parents  
On Wednesday 28th July from 9:30-10:30am we are holding a Maths Workshop for Parents. The focus of the 
workshop is Early Numeracy Strategies. It is similar to the workshop presented to K-2 parents in 2020. K-2 
parents are the target audience, however, all parents and carers are welcome to attend. I encourage 
Kindergarten parents to join us and any parent who has not attended this workshop previously. 
The aim of the workshop is to: 
· develop a partnership with parents in learning.  
· assist parent understanding of the teaching and learning of Mathematics in today’s classroom. 
· explain the emphasis of mental computation in our syllabus and the strategies students utilise. 
· provide an overview of mathematical content, processes and skills taught in each grade – Kindergarten, Year 1 
and Year 2.  

 

If you plan to attend, please RSVP by 23rd July to the school email address with Maths Parent Workshop in the 
subject line and your name and grade/s of your child/children at Manly West in the body of the email.  
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From the Deputy’s Desk 

 
Years 3-6 Maths Workshop for Parents 
We would like to hold a workshop for parents of students in Years 3- 6 on Monday 16th August 9:30 -10:30am. 
Teachers will explain the progression of learning and mathematical strategies students use in these grades.  If 
you are interested in attending the Years 3-6 Maths Workshop, please indicate through email by Friday 13th 
August. Please insert Maths Parent Workshop in the subject line and your name and grade/s of your child/ 
children at Manly West in the body of the email. 
 
 
2022 Kindergarten Enrolments  
We encourage parents of current and prospective students to visit our school website to view our School Video. 
It is located on the bottom of the home page. https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enrolment details are also on our school website. Please note, regardless of whether parents enrol online or 
complete a paper enrolment form, parents do need to visit the Front Office in person to provide the following 
details: 

 Proof of address - rates, electricity or phone bill (driver’s licence is not accepted).  

 Proof of child’s birth date – birth certificate or passport 

 Immunisation Certificate from myGov A child without an Immunisation History Statement will not be 
prevented from enrolling. Under the NSW Public Health Act, however, children without proof of 
immunisation may be asked by Public Health Officials to stay at home during an outbreak of vaccine 
preventable disease. 

 
 
We will contact parents of enrolled students late Term 3. Should parents 
have questions regarding school readiness or specialists’ reports regarding 
your child’s needs, please contact the school office.  
 
 
 
 
Diary Dates for enrolled 2022 Kindergarten children are: 

Kindergarten Information Evening (for parents) 
Thursday 14th October 

6-7pm webinar 
 

Kindergarten Orientations (students attend both) 
Wednesday 20th October 9:45 -11am 
Wednesday 27th October 9:45 -11am 

 
Our Manly West P and C have published an informative guide for parents and 
carers. This is available on the Manly West P & C website. https://
www.manlywestpandc.org.au/ 
 
 
A reminder to drivers that School Zones apply on Monday 12th July. 
 
Happy Holidays! 
 
Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

 

The PBEL for this week is Respect  

 

Show respect and be responsible  

at the Canteen 

https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/
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From the Deputy’s Desk 
Congratulations to the following students for gaining four Expectation Cards to 
receive an Expectation Certificate:  

Bayar Lee, Harry Kovacs x3, Carly Neville, Nina Fighera x2,  
Lucas Bell, Thomas Dalton, Zoe Anderhov, Lillie Buchanan,  
Layla Earl, Goldie Conway, Theo Rouhotas, Lii Yhian Mei Moyes, 
Imogen Pooley, Isabel Wimpole, Lucy Whitehead x3,  
Lorenzo Condomitti, Xavier Hamlin, Raffie McKay, Milan Valera, 
Ben Coghlan. 

Special congratulations to Nina Fighera, Lorenzo Condomitti and Lillie Buchanan for gaining a Bronze 

banner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special congratulations to Bayar Lee, Georgie Brain, Layla Earl, Imogen Pooley, Isabel Wimpole, and 
Lucy Whitehead for gaining a Silver banner.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special congratulations to Harry Kovacs, Felix Elwin, Casper Bartley and Felicia Young for gaining a 

Gold banner.  
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ICAS Assessments  

Manly West students in Years 3-6 will have the opportunity to participate in the Mathematics and Science ICAS 

assessments in Term 3. These assessments are not mandatory and parents will need to pay online by the 13th 

August. The assessments will take place before school on Monday 23rd August (Science) and Monday 30th August 

(Mathematics). Please take this into account when signing your child up to participate. 

Please check your emails for the information note, permission form and link to complete payment.   

 

Performance Band Recital 

Thank you to the Performance Band for playing for us last Thursday morning. The students are so impressive 

and it was brilliant to hear them playing so competently and confidently. All the hard work is paying off. Thank 

you Penny Coucill for all of your work in supporting the Manly West bands.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spelling Bee 

Congratulations to Richard Yang in 4Z and Lorenzo Condomitti in 5R for being chosen as the Manly West 

representatives in the Premier’s Spelling Bee 2021. They will compete in the Regional Finals at the end of August 

via video technology and the State Finals will be held at the ABC studios in Sydney in October. 

Good luck to our representatives!  

 

 

Indigenous Performer’s Visit to Manly West 

On Tuesday, our students participated in an engaging interactive performance by Ryka Ali. Ryka is with the 

Wuthathi tribe of Shellburne Bay, Cape York and from the Torres Strait Islands. The show was informative and 

lots of students were asked to take part on stage. Thank you to Steve Bryne for organising this experience for 

us all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Have a safe and restful break.  
 
Mrs Amber Fuller 

BAND NEWS 
"Amazing", "Fantastic" and "Beyond Expectation"..... a few 

adjectives describing our band performances as our 
wonderful musicians made their way back to public 

performances - some for the first time.  
Congratulations to all of our four bands - Training Band, 

Intermediate Band, Concert Band and Performance Band. 
Thank you to all who contribute to our band program-  from 

the school executive to the P&C, Penny and our tutors, 
through to our Committee members, parents/carers, 
mentors and students. We wish you all a great break. 

 - Penny & Nicole 
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Dance Expo Picture Gallery 
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Cinematic Dance Report 2021. 

Both the Senior Girls and The Boys Dance Group have to be congratulated on their wonderful commitment and effort that 

they have given over the last two terms. 

Each week they gave up their time to work towards a cinematic experience that was showcased at the Glen Street Theatre. 

Each group was filmed twice, a decision that was made due to Covid-19. Their dances were then showcased on a big screen 

at the theatre.  

Both groups were amazing, deftly demonstrating their talent and natural ability. They should all be very proud of their 

efforts. 

A big THANK YOU also should go to Amber for her sensational but challenging routines.  

Below are some of the photos taken on our Film Day.  

Becky Wilson & Chloe Mansbridge. 
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Library News 

Look at these marvellous readers who have completed the 2021 Premier’s Reading 
Challenge! Congratulations to Olivia Mealor (5C), Tobian Forbes (1S), Poppy 
Moschou (3T), Finley Smith (3T), Imogen Pooley (4F), Isobel Roberts (3L), 
Luca Bailey (3J) and Olivia Taverner-Willson (3C)! It is now  the home 
stretch to the deadline of Friday, August 20th, 2021 – less than 2 months away! 
Most of the reading has already been done, and all that is left to do is make sure to 
fill in your reading logs online at the PRC website (https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/
home.html) then print it out at home or here at school. Curl up with a great read 
during the holidays and complete the PRC for all your prizes and glory. Let’s see 
whose names are published here next term! 

Everyone is very excited about Stage 2’s Gallery Walk on Friday! Year 3 has closely examined 
Jeannie Baker titles in their Library lessons, and I can’t wait to see their critical and creative thinking 
skills in their culminating artworks! Here are some 3C students comparing and contrasting other 
books that also used collage as an illustrative technique.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

All aspiring poets, please remember to type up your original poems and 
hand them into me by this Friday, June 25th, 2021. You can submit up to 
three poems on the optional theme of Rich and Rare. Students in 
Kindergarten up to Year 6 can enter. I have now received more wonderful 
poems from students in Years 1, 2 and 3! I will submit all poetry for all 
entrants on Friday afternoon, just in time for the holidays. Head to this 
website if you would like any last minute tips from published poets and past 
winners - https://www.dorothea.com.au/Learning-Resources. Best of luck to 
all those that enter! 

Happy reading, writing and relaxing!  

Mrs Ellen Swick, Teacher Librarian  

Kitchen Garden News 

 
In the Kitchen Garden this week… 

 

Year 3  
This is the last lesson in the SAKG program for Year 3. Year 4 start lessons next term. 
This week Year 3 are tasting olives grown in the Kitchen Garden, kindly pickled by Natalie Moschou 
(Mum of Luella in 5V and Poppy in 3T).  
Last week the students tasted honey, kindly donated by Lara Dunford (Mum of Bel in 5V).  

 

Please note the School Compost Bins - are now CLOSED. 
We have reached capacity in the school compost bins and are no longer able to accept any food 
waste brought from home until further notice. We will continue to accept waste from food brought 
into school by the students & staff, BASC and the canteen. 
Your options are: 

 Learn to compost or worm farm at home. 

 Excellent courses are run at EcoHouse Kimbriki. Next one Saturday 31st July https://
kimbriki.com.au/eco-house-and-garden/learn/ 

 Drop & swap at most community gardens.  

 Try Balgowlah Community Garden https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/things-to-do/
recreation-area/balgowlah-community-garden 

 ShareWaste to find someone in your local area who accepts food waste at their home https://
sharewaste.com/  

 

 
Volunteers - Your Garden needs you!! 
We always need help looking after the Kitchen Garden. Please sign up here. Even once per term (or 
in the school holidays) is a great help. 
 
Regards, Angie Penn & Beth Dowdle 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
https://www.dorothea.com.au/Learning-Resources
https://kimbriki.com.au/eco-house-and-garden/learn/
https://kimbriki.com.au/eco-house-and-garden/learn/
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/things-to-do/recreation-area/balgowlah-community-garden
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/things-to-do/recreation-area/balgowlah-community-garden
https://sharewaste.com/
https://sharewaste.com/
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/kitchen-garden
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Snowsport News 
Next week the Manly West Snowsports Team will be participating in the Interschools Snowsports 
Championships at Perisher.  This year, 23 students will be representing Manly West at this event.  The kids 
have been training hard in preparation for the races, building their fitness and strength for the on snow 
competition. We wish them all the best for the event!! 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

First  Last  Year  

Ruby  Alver  5  

Hunter  Ashton  1  

Hudson  Bates  3  

Holly  Bramma  5  

Harvey  Brooks  4  

Samuel  Brooks  2  

Lillie  Buchanan  6  

Honey  Estivo  2  

Safari  Estivo  5  

Katie  Gallinetti  5  

Joshua  Gane  4  

Aviana  Highland  2  

Elizabeth  Highland  5  

Lara  Hocking  6  

Alice  Jones  4  

Sam  Jones  2  

Leo  Murrell  2  

Mischa  Mobilia  5  

Mel  Pintainho  3  

Hannah  Ross  6  

Archie  Vowels  2  

Jeremy  Vowels  4  

Cedar  Woodward  4  
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